                                                   Town of Clayton

Public Hearing with Annual Town Meeting Minutes

April 19, 2016
PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES:
Public Hearing portion of meeting was called to order at 7:00p.m. by Chairman Odell Olson. Present were 10 residents and 3 non-residents. Public Hearing was published and posted as required by statute.  Purpose of the Public Hearing is to explain the Chapter 10- Polk County Zoning Ordinance and mapping changes with the town residents. Jason Kjeseth & Tim Anderson from County Zoning office came to explain the upcoming changes and answer any questions that the town residents may have. Jason explained the town of Clayton Planning Committee has recommended keeping the zoning the same as it is now, which would allow the current mapping to be rezoned according to the new zoning changes. Shoreland/Wetland is all regulated by the county per the state guidelines.  Jason explained the new proposed mapping changes would take effect on Sept 15th of this year.  Question was asked about how this rezoning change would affect property taxes?  Jason explained that residents shouldn’t see a difference in the tax base due to these rezoning changes, as the districts and use are the same as they were. Question was asked if there will be any other hearings on this issue? Jason said, this is it and once the mapping and the ordinance has been adopted, this will be in effect on Sept. 15th.  
Bill Vanda moved, with a second by Scott Gilbertson to adjourn the Public Hearing portion of the meeting and go into the Annual meeting. Motion carried.

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES:

The Annual meeting was call to order at 7:20p.m by Chairman Odell Olson.  Present were 10 residents and 1 non-residents. The minutes of the 2015 annual meeting were presented.  Larry Kuhl made a motion, with a second by Jane Leschisin to approve the 2015 minutes as presented. The motion carried. 
Copies of the Annual report were distributed, Dan Thole from the Auditing firm CliftonLarsonAllen presented the 2015 Financial Report to all present.  Dan went over and explained each page of the report, letting everyone know how these amounts came to be. In going over the financial report Dan explained that only about 19% of the money that come s in for town taxes stays with the town, the remaining 81% goes out to the state, schools and county. Dan also explained we could have up to 33% above our unobligated budget to carry over from year to year, if we get above that amount then the state can say we need to return a portion of it back to the tax payers, and in doing that it would just be a reduction in the levy for the following year. We are currently at 25 %.  If we would borrow from a bank for any reason, our unobligated funds would need to be at 20%. Dan also explained that the Town of Clayton currently has NO OUTSTANDING DEBT. None of the residents had any questions for Dan regarding the financial report, so we moved on to the next topic on agenda which was to combine the clerk and treasurer positions.  Clerk Tracy mentioned that Treasurer Jane has decided not to run another term in 2017, so this is something to consider now at an annual meeting as thee electors make this decision not the board, and it needs to be decided prior to the election so it can be put in place for the next election. Tracy explained that this process can be reversed in the same way it was combined, if the electors choose to so down the road for whatever reason. After some discussion Bill Vanda moved, with a second by Scott Gilbertson to have another electors meeting in May before the regular board meeting to see if more electors would show up to help decide on combining the positions or not. Motion carried. There was no public comment. Bill Vanda gave an update on what’s been happening in the town so far this year with some different road projects. Craig Moriak shared that CTY RD D is going to get some more patching for 2016-17 and then in 2018 possibly looking at paving it. 
Craig Moriak moved, with a second by Bill Vanda, to set next year’s annual meeting on the third Tuesday of April, 2017 (April 18) at 7pm.  The motion carried.
Scott Gilbertson moved, with a second by Jake Balog, to adjourn the meeting at 8:20 p.m. The motion carried.
Tracy LaBlanc

Clerk
